Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
 

For the period 2013/14 -2018/19 by year;

1) How many households were in Council Tax arrears each year?
2) How many households in Council Tax arrears became subject to a  liability order?
3) How many cases of council tax arrears were referred to bailiffs?
3b) What was the value of the council tax arrears referred to bailiffs?
3c) What was the value of the arrears recovered?
Answer: 
In respect of Qs1- 3c please see attached spreadsheet.

3d) What were the costs of the bailiff action (including costs faced by households and costs faced by the council)?
Costs are prescribed in legislation from 01/04/2014, and please see the attachment detailing the statutory chargeable costs.   There is nil cost to the Council. 
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.
To provide you with the costs faced by households, we would require each account which has been referred to enforcement agents (bailiffs) to be manually checked to identify the level of fees charged at each stage.  Since 1st April 2013, charges in 77,746 instances have been referred.   There are 13,685 referrals for the 2018/19 financial year alone and to get the details required it would take between 5 to 10 minutes to go through each one.  Say at 5 minutes per case, it would take 1,140 hours for this year alone.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

4) How many cases of council tax arrears had repayment plans arranged?
5) How many cases of council tax arrears had third party deductions applied?
6) How many cases of council tax arrears had attachment of earnings orders applied?
Please see attached spreadsheet in respect of the above 3 questions.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

